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TANGARATTA STOCKFEEDS PTY LIMITED 

771 WALLAMORE ROAD, WALLAMORE NSW 2340 
EPL 2775 

 
NOISE COMPLIANCE MONITORING March 2022  
 
Report received: 7th April 2022 
Attended monitoring: 10th – 13th March 2022 
Licence Condition L2.1 
Noise generated from the premises must not exceed the noise limits in the table below. 
 

Locality and Location Day 
LAeq (15 min) 

Evening 
LAeq (15 min) 

Night 
LAeq (15 min) 

Night 
LA1 (1 min) 

Location 1: Nearest affected 
residence known as 
"Rosebank" located at Lot 22 
in DP.733610 on Wallamore 
Road, Tamworth 

38 37 35 45 

Location 2: Any other affected 
residence 

38 37 35 45 

  
 

Site Plan 
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Licence Condition M4.1 
Compliance outlined above 

 
 
DISCUSSION AND CONCLUSION 
 

Results of our attended noise surveys confirm that noise emissions from the Tangaratta site are 
compliant with the criteria during all time periods at the Rosebank residence. An exception is a 
minor 1dB(A) exceedance during the night on 13/03/22. The cause of this exceedance was 
attributed to augers and feed lines at the Tangaratta mill. Given that existing Leq noise levels 
during this period were higher than those recorded from the Tangaratta site, it is unlikely that 
residents would notice this minor isolated exceedance. Furthermore, the monitoring location is 
30-40 metres closer to noise sources at the Tangaratta site than the Rosebank residence, 
implying compliance.  
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We did however, observe that sheeting has been removed along the north west facade of the 
mill, which may be the cause of minor noise level rises. We therefore recommend that sheeting 
is replaced as soon as possible.  
 
Only estimates of noise contributions from the Tangaratta site were possible during the day, as 
noise emissions from the Tangaratta site were only audible on occasion, due to the high levels 
of noise emanating from the Rosebank mill, birds and passing vehicles and roadworks on 
Wallamore Road. In saying this, our observations and subjective assessment do confirm that 
the Tangaratta plant was operating below the criteria during the day. 


